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SUBJECT:	FUEL, Rate on naphtha used for power generation



BILL NUMBER:	HB 2740, HD-1



INTRODUCED BY:	House Committee on Finance



BRIEF SUMMARY:	Extends the sunset provision of Act 198, SLH 2009, relating to the tax on naphtha  	sold for use in a power-generating facility from December 31, 2012 to December 31, 2015.

	

EFFECTIVE DATE:	Upon approval



STAFF COMMENTS:	The legislature by Act 103, SLH 2007, provided that naphtha used in a power

	generating facility shall be taxed at the rate of one cent per gallon until December 31, 2009.  The legislature by Act 198, SLH 2009, increased the tax on naphtha fuel used in a power generating facility from 1 cent to 2 cents per gallon effective 7/1/09 and extended the sunset date of Act 103, SLH 2007, from 12/31/09 to 12/31/12.  Rather than making this provision permanent by repealing the sunset provision of Act 198, SLH 2009, as originally proposed, this measure extends the repeal date from December 31, 2012 to December 31, 2015.

	

	It should be remembered that receipts of the fuel tax are realizations of the state’s transportation funds, largely the state highway fund.  Since naphtha used to generate electricity does not utilize the highway infrastructure, such fuel should remain exempt from the state fuel tax.  Setting out that fuel used to generate electricity is subject to the state fuel tax to fund the transportation infrastructure further underscores the inappropriateness of imposing the tax for non-highway use.  Thanks to our legislators, the cost of the additional tax on naphtha fuel used to generate electricity has contributed to rising energy costs for all taxpayers including government.



	It should be noted when Hawaii enjoyed a vibrant agricultural industry, fuel used by the industry off the paved public highways received a refund of the fuel tax.  On the other hand, commercial fishers are granted a tax credit for purchases of fuel used in the commercial fishing vessels albeit applied against the net income tax.
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